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Grand Knights Letter 
Greetings Brother Knights, 

As a reminder -Our next meeting is scheduled for 
May 1, 2018.  This is an important meeting, as 
we will be holding the election for next year’s 
(2108-2019) Council Officers. Hope to see you 
there. 

I would also like to take a moment to recognize 
our Knight of the Month – Jim Adams. He is our 
3- year trustee.  As Captain of the Admissions 
Degree Team, he has been very active jump 
starting our degree team. 

I would also like to recognize the Family of the 
Month, Derek and Bethany Rogers. Derek is a 
third-degree knight. Both are very active in the 
parish – Youth Group activities as well as the 
Lenten Soup Suppers. Thanks for all you do the 
parish! 

Remember what Padre Pio always said “Pray, 
Hope, and Don’t Worry”.  

Saint Andrew pray for us.   
Mary Queen of the Knights pray for us. 
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Saint Andrew pray for us.   
Mary Queen of the Knights pray for us. 
 
Vivat Jesus and may God Bless, 

  

Michael Paulucci  
Grand Knight 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 
Letter 

SK Thomas P. Reynolds 
Brother Knights, 

I wish everyone a very Happy Easter.  I want 
to thank everyone for the outpouring of 
generosity for the 40 Cans for Lent.  Every 
week we collected cans of food and other food 
items, bringing them to the Western Fairfax 
Christian Ministries (WFCM) Food pantry in 
Chantilly, VA.  The receptacles in the 
vestibule and entrances were always full.  
The WFCM was very grateful for the food 
items collected and as of this writing, we 
collected well over 1360 pounds of food and 
approximately $120 in cash.  I will have 
more up-to-date numbers after Easter.  This 

Knight of the Month 
Bob Murphy July 
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Knight of the Month 
 James Adams 

Family of the Month 
   

Derek & Bethany Rogers 

2

program proved to be such a success and we 
look forward to doing it again next year. 
We would like to thank all those people who 
brought their old bicycles and accessories on 
Palm Sunday for the Bikes for the World 
collection.  The Worthy Grand Knight, 
Michael Paulucci and his son Andrew, 
coordinated this effort and did a great job.  I 
assist them and we collected 35 bicycles, 
several helmets, and some other accessories.  
The bicycles were collected, dismantled, and 
prepared for shipping.  These bicycles will 
go to several domestic and international 
projects for people in need.  Thank you for 
your generosity to those who donated to this 
worthy cause. 
Our bi-annual Compton Road clean-up was 
held on Saturday, April 21, 2018, at 9:00 
am.  
As previously mentioned and back by 
popular demand, the Knights will once 
again host Casino Night on Saturday, April 
28, 2018, from 6:30 (after 5:30 Mass) until 
11 pm.  It will be a fun evening of Blackjack, 
Texas Hold’em Poker, Roulette, and Horse 
Racing.  For a small entrance fee of $25.00 
online or $30.00 at the door, guests will be 
provided with $500.00 in betting money, a 
grand prize ticket for a chance at winning 
$500, and Hors O’doeurves and beverages 
(Beer, Wine, Soda, Coffee, and Water).  For 
an additional $25.00, Guests can sponsor a 
horse in a horse race by naming the horse 
and receive $1000 in betting money and 2 
grand prize tickets.  At the end of the night, 
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Guests cash-in their winning chips to 
win fun prizes such a Television, wine 
tastings, sporting event tickets, gift 
cards and certificates, and many other 
worthwhile prizes.   
Register now and beat the rush by going 
to the following web site or using the 
below QR Code with your phone:  
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/casino-
night-42818-hosted-by-knights-of-
columbus-10947-tickets-43701925636 

 
 
We are still looking for sponsors of tables 
and for donated prizes.  If you have any 
questions or if you would like to be a 
sponsor or donate a prize, please contact 
Matt D’Ercole at 
matt@alwaysfuncasinos.com or Tom 
Reynolds at uscpcop@msn.com 
Save the date:  On May 19, 2018, we 
are planning the council’s corporate 
communion and dinner after Mass.  The 
approval for the Mass is still in the 
process and the location for the dinner is 
to be determined.  We will have more 
information as we near this date. 
I hope to see everyone at these upcoming 
events and at our business meetings on 
the first Tuesday of every month at 7:30 
pm.    
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Chancellors Corner 
By Alvaro Rodriguez 

On March 18th a recruiting drive took place at 
Saint Andrews, Chancellor Al Rodriguez and 
Field Agent Christopher Winston attended. 
As a result of this drive we have 2 candidates. 
Our council has 3 candidates for Admissions 
Degree at St Claire on April 26th 
St Claire is located at 12409 Henderson Road 
Clifton VA. 
 
On Tuesday, May 15th, we will be hosting an 
Admissions Degree.  Please come out and 
welcome our new members. 
 
I would like to announce that if you are a First 
Degree Knight, George Brent is having a 
Formation Degree on May 8th at 7:30PM. 
George Brent is located at 9290 Stonewall 
Road Manassas, VA. 
After each ceremony, there will be a meal and 
drink for all to enjoy along with unity and 
fraternalism of you brother Knights. 

 
Degree Knights Eligible for 

the 2nd Degree 
  
Sujith Abraham 
Matthew Buonocore  
Thomas Clarey  
Thomas Cox  
Edmond Duggan  
Michael Gambone  
Anthony Gomes  
Terrence Gregory  
Karl Heintz  
Stephen Hetrick 
J Michael Hoffman  
Brian Hudson  
Kenneth Janoski  
Naim Kassar  
Eric Klos  
James Landzinski  
Matthew Lannon  
John Long  
John Lovejoy  
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Carlos Lozano  
Thomas Markel  
Korey Mc Cabe  
Sam Mc Cormick  
Charles Mc Cullough  
Christopher Moses  
Michael Murphy  
Michael Olszewski  
Marco Ortube  
Jeffrey Pichocki  
Richard Popp  
Nathan Poumade  
Peter Princi Jr 
Barnabas Rebeiro  
Larry Schechtel Jr 
Patrick Scholl  
Jose Sebastian 
Rafael Sepulveda  
Aaron Skouby  
Mark Sobczynski  
Joseph Strada  
Gregory Strauch  
John Taylor  
David Tubach  
Todd Ungerecht  
Daniel S Warcholak  
Frank Zapiain 

 
Second Degree Knights 
Eligible for the 3rd Degree 
 
Daniel Browne  
Joseph Catalano  
Thomas Curtin  
Matthew D'Ercole  
Craig Eichenlaub  
Bennett Ellis  
Richard Ferrick  
James Ferrick  
John Henebery  
Sean Hill Sr 
Richard Hott  
Tim Hugo  
Bill Jugus  
Michael Mancil  
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Joseph Catalano  
Thomas Curtin  
Craig Eichenlaub  
Bennett Ellis  
Richard Ferrick  
James Ferrick  
John Henebery  
Sean Hill Sr 
Richard Hott  
Tim Hugo  
Bill Jugus  
Andrew Lynch  
Michael Mancil  
Rijo Mathew 
William Mc Menamin  
David Metcalf  
Neal Miller  
Stephen Sawka II 
Robert Scenna 
Brian Shaw  
Edward Shedlick  
Christopher Smith  
Thomas Smith  
Tim Speidel  
Dilip Vadakkoot 
Jeffrey Williams  

 
Third Degree Knights 

Eligible for the 4th Degree 
Rev. Joseph Bergida  
Rev. Justin Puthussery  
Pedro Alvarez  
Samuel Aronhime  
Steve Bahr  
William Banick III 
Joe Bartoletta  
Larry Bifareti  
Frank Bonsiero  
Thomas Botticelli  
Shane Bowie  
Arnold Brown  
Jan Burford  
Richard Burnham  
Michael Byers  
James Caputo Jr 

7

Russell Carolla  
Matthew Carr  
Louis Cernak Jr 
David Chechile  
Michael Chechile  
Kevin Clune  
William Coy  
Frank Delisi III 
Joe Digrado  
Matthew Doherty  
Nicholas Doherty  
Terry Donahue  
Carl Dorr  
Bob Fells  
Jim Forneris  
Eric Freeman  
Charles Fullwood  
Robert Gelles  
John Greco  
Douglas Hill  
Mark Hoffman  
Kurt Hoffman  
Michael Humm  
Martin Hungate  
Gary Imhoff  
Jack Jackson  
Hutton Jackson  
Jiji James 
Peter Juanpere  
Brendan Kelly  
Dennis Kelly Jr 
Chuck Kelly  
Michael King  
Sony Kuruvilla 
James Lis  
Stephen Loprieno  
Rafael Lugo  
Michael Masterson  
John May  
Christopher Mayer  
Lou Mazzatenta  
R Timothy Mc Crum  
David Mc Ginn  
Paul Mc Kenzie  
Thomas Messina  
Derek Millis  
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Patrick Morgan  
Mark O'Brien  
Joseph Palliparambil  
Carlos Pichardo  
Peter Princi  
John Roser Jr 
Jad Salem  
Ralph Sepulveda  
Patrick Sheil  
Michael Sheil  
Rony Thomas 
Richard Thompson  
Mark Torch  
Earl Tortorich  
Paul Trampert  
John Vennitti Jr 
Richard Vetsch  
Rev. Lawrence Violette  
Daniel P Warcholak  
Kevin White  
Sean Yeronick 

 
 

 

 
 
 
On the fourth Tuesday of the Month, the 
Fr. Julius Cilinski Council’s Ladies 
Auxiliary meets at 7:30PM in the Padre 
Pio Room at St. Andrew’s.  The Ladies 
Auxiliary is open to any spouse, mother 
or unmarried daughter 18 years of age or 
older, of a member of the Council.   
The Auxiliary’s focus is to promote 
friendship among members and family, 
participate in charitable activities, assist 
in promoting the welfare of the Council 
and provide service to others.  For more 
information please contact their 
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President, Deb O’Grady 
(ddogrady@verizon.net ). 
 

 
 

Editor’s Corner 
If you spot any errors, they are 
unintentional. Please send me the 
corrections and I will make sure the 
corrections are made.   
Also if you have any input or ideas for the 
newsletter please let me know 
(algrimmig@gmail.com) . 
 
Also as of June 30th I am hanging up my 
quill as Newsletter Editor.  Brother Brian 
Satira will be the new Newsletter editor.  
Please be timely in your submission of 
articles and photos. 
 
Fraternally, 

Al Grimmig 
Newsletter Editor 

 
Degree Team 

Brother Knights, our Council is expanding 
our capability to field a quality 1st Degree 
Team in order to induct new members into 
the Knights of Columbus. 
 
Our goal is to have two Knights qualified in 
each Degree Team speaking role. 
 
Being a member of our 1st Degree Team is 
an outstanding way to contribute to our 
Council's good works.  Catholic men must 
experience the 1st Degree in order to 
become Knights of Columbus.  You can be 
part of that. 
 
Those interested in joining the Degree 
Team please contact Brother Knight Jim 
Adams, jladams1964@gmail.com.  He will 
review the roles with you, provide you a 
copy of the material you will present orally 



 Newsletter Page 6 

10

during a 1st Degree Ceremonial and assist 
you in becoming a qualified member of our 
Council Team. 

 
Who, What, When and 

Where 
Please check out the calendar at the end of 
the newsletter to see what is going on, 
when it’s going to happen, and where it 
will be.  Armed with that information 
hopefully the “who” will be you and your 
family will show up at our events and 
have a good time! 

 

April Birthdays 
Emily Borkowski    4/1 
Katherine D’Ercole    4/1 
Thomas Markel    4/4 
Craig Monroe    4/4 
Frank Zapiain    4/4 
Susan Bonsiero    4/5 
Jonathan Gillespie    4/5 
Christina White    4/6 
Jiji James     4/8 
Brijita Jose     4/8 
Richard Hott            4/10 
Amy Sawka             4/10 
Christian Spicer            4/10 
Larry Vicars             4/10 
Elijah Mathew            4/12 
Thomas Reynolds            4/13 
Andrew Garlichs            4/15 
Russell Carolla            4/16 
Karl Heintz             4/17 
Fred Clavelli            4/19 
Bonnie Skokan            4/19 
Stephen Loprieno            4/20 
Paula Hugo             4/21 
Mary Clarey             4/22 
Bernie Sepulveda            4/22 
Moira Klos             4/23 
Ann Merin Mathew           4/23 
Eau Mathew             4/24 
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Peter Princi, Jr.             4/24 
Becca Ferrick             4/25 
Jeffrey Nors              4/25 
Mark Sobczynski             4/25 
RenoldThomas             4/25 
Norma Cruz              4/26 
Barbara Mesce             4/26 
Tommy Tortorich             4/27 
Anselm Clune             4/28 
Richard Thomas             4/28 
Peter Princi, Sr.             4/29 
Galena Seiler             4/29 
Eric Freeman             4/30 
 
 

April Anniversaries 

John& Judu Cooney   4/3 
Richard & Suzann Hott   4/9 
Michael & Reva Olszewski  4/9 
Brian & Bonnie Skokan                       4/11 
Tom & Pong Canavan                4/16 
Carlos & Pat Lozano            4/16 
Ralph & Sonia Corsino            4/20 
Samuel & Michelle Aronhime           4/22 
Derek & Rebecca Millis            4/23 
Russell & Cathy Carolla            4/25 
Mark & Marisa Barnes            4/27 
John & Michele Stash            4/28 
Christopher & Marci Larson           4/29 

  
 

Election of Officers 
Below is listed the Slate of Officers for the 
2018-2019 Fraternal Year. 
Grand Knight ......................... Thomas Reynolds 
Deputy Grand Knight............. Alvaro Rodriguez 
Chancellor .............................. Kevin Brendel 
Warden ................................... Tom Canavan 
Recorder ................................. Kyle Brendel 
Treasurer .................................Michael O'Grady 
Advocate ................................ Mauricio Bertrand 
Inside Guard #1 ...................... John Titus 
Outside Guard #1 ................... Tom Curtin 
Three Year Trustee ................  Thomas Martin 
Two Year Trustee ..................  James Adams 
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One Year Trustee .................................... 
Michael Paulucci 

State Convention Delegates 
GK Delegate: Tom Reynolds 
Alt. GK Delegate:  Alvaro Rodriguez 
PGK Delegate: Michael Paulucci 
Alt. PGK Delegate: Tom Martin 

Notes: 
(1) You must be a Third Degree Knight to hold 
an Officer position 
(2) The Financial Secretary is not an elected 
office and is appointed by the Supreme 
Council. It is a three year term. 
(3) The Lecturer is appointed by the Grand 
Knight.   

(4) Nominations, including self-nominations 
will be taken from the floor during the election 
process. 

If you want more information about the 
positions please contact: 
Al Grimmig, PGK (algrimmig@gmail.com) 

Tom Martin (drtommart@gmail.com) 

Jim Adams (jladams1964@gmail.com) 

************ Election Results*********** 
The Elections were held on Tuesday, 
May 1st.  All offices were filled as 
presented per the official slate.  
Congratulations to all the newly 
elected officers. 
 

13



 Newsletter Page 8 

 
 

 



 Newsletter Page 9 

Council Officers for Columbian Year 2017-2018 
Office Name Spouse Phone 

Chaplain Fr. Christopher Mould  703-817-1770 

Grand Knight Michael A. Paulucci  703-968-4330 

Dep. Grand Knight Tom Reynolds Debbie 703-774-8557 

Chancellor Alvaro Rodriguez Denise 703-598-0074 

Recorder Kevin Brendel  Patrica        703-919-8626 

Treasurer Mike O’Grady Deb 703-530-9831 

Advocate Mauricio Bertrand Roxana 703-815-1891 

Warden Tom Canavan Pong 703-968-6531 

Inside Guard Bob Murphy Joyce 703-968-4288 

Outside Guard  Kyle Brendel         703-915-7973 

Financial Secretary Rob Morson Claire 703-830-5939 

3-Year Trustee Rich Flaherty, PGK Kay 703-266-4891 

2-Year Trustee Tom Martin Denise 703-624-1935 

1-Year Trustee Al Grimmig, PGK Debbie 703-802-0530 

Lecturer Freddie Parras Gosia       703-888-8760   

Insurance Field          
Agent 

Jim Bertine, PGK  703-845-3402 
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Remember to Pray  
the Rosary 

Mary Queen of the Knights 
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Council Committee Directors 

Committee Name Spouse Phone 

Church Jeff Gillespie  Trisch 703-330-8765 

Community Mark Mulholland   703-867-6010  

Youth  Pending     

Council  Pending   

Family  Pending     

Pro-Life Tom Canavan Pong 703-968-6531 

KOVAR Co-Chair Bryan Skokan Bonnie 703-629-1831 

KOVAR Co-Chair Lou Cernak Joann 703-322-0242  

KCIC Salvador Ochoa    619-588-6354 

Membership Tom Reynolds Debbie  703-774-8557 

Sick & Ill Outreach       

Retention Al Grimmig Debbie 703-802-0530 

Newsletter Editor Al Grimmig Debbie 703-802-0530 

Webmaster Tom Browne Sue 571-236-6860 
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 District #19 Officers 

Office Name Spouse Phone 

District Deputy Craig Radcliff Cynthia 703-850-5457 

District Warden 

District Warden 

District Wardern 

Jason Huh 

Marc Burner 

Brian Henslee 

Mihyan 

Stephanie 

Tammy 

703-376-1372 

202-674-1262 

703-376-1372 

Virginia State Officers 

Office Name Spouse Email 

State Deputy Stephen Kehoe Wendy statedeputy@VAKofC.org 

State Chaplain Most Reverend Paul 
S. Loverde 

 chaplain@VAKofC.org 

Assoc. State Chaplain Rev. John C. Cregan  chaplaincregan@vakofc.org 

Assoc. State 
Chaplain 

Rev. John Adam Abe  chaplainabe@VAKofC.org 

State Secretary      Ed Polich   statesecretary@VAKofC.org 

State Treasurer  Bob Szerszynski   stateadvocate@VAKofC.org 

State Advocate    stateadvocate@VAKofC.org 

State Warden    statewarden@VAKofC.org 
 

Past State Deputy Michael J. Gasper Gerri ipsd@VAKofC.org 

Executive Secretary Kelly Mortensen, PSD  execsecretary@VAKofC.org 

Master of the 4th 
Degree 

Thomas “Tom” Trudeau Geri  Master@VAKofC.org 

 


